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June 4: ñGodspellò 

 

June 5: Worship Schedule 
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Young Adult Fun Night 

June 27-July 1: VBS        
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June  Stewardship  
Challenges 

 
 Choose to do one or all! 

 
*Assist with Vacation Bible 
School (June 27-July 1). 
 
*Commit to giving 
consistently to the church, 
even during the summer. 
 
*Make a contribution to or 
volunteer at the Idaho Food 
Bank. 

HILLVIEWõS GOT TALENT!  
Do you have a talent that you would like 

to share?  On Saturday, June 11, at 7 p.m. 

there will be a talent show and dessert 

auction to benefit the Camp Scholarship 

Fund.  Sign up in the Gathering Area to 

be a talent presenter and/or to bring a dessert for the auction.    

Sunday Morning Schedule Changes 
 
Starting Sunday, June 5, we will have worship services at 8:30 
and 11 a.m. and Sunday School from 9:45 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.  
For those of you who come to the 8:30 a.m. service, the 
change will be  having Sunday School right after the service. 
For those of you who come to the second service, you have 

the opportunity to come a bit earlier than usual for Sunday School 
before the service or to have an extra cup of coffee before coming to 
church at 11 a.m. for worship. 
 
We will be trying out this schedule for the summer and we will listen to 
feedback.   

The SPIRIT Youth Choir from First 
United Methodist Church in San Angelo, 
Texas, will present  òGodspelló during a 
special concert/worship service on 
Saturday, June 4, at 7 p.m. in the 
sanctuary of  Hillview United Methodist 

Church. òGodspell,ó written by Stephen Schwartz, is based on 
the Gospel of  Matthew and depicts the life of  Jesus Christ 
beginning with His baptism by John the Baptist and ending with 
His death and resurrection. A cast of  20 youth and their house 
band will present this exciting and enthralling musical dressed in 
bright and colorful òcelebrationó clothes.   
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Offerings ~   

Each year we ask church people to 
write a devotion for our Advent 
devotional. The participation has 
been very good, but I have 
wondered why we do this during the 
time of year people already feel 
especially close to God. We will 
continue to do this devotional since 
so many find it meaningful, but I 
would like us to add another 
devotional next year. 

 Even though it is just the beginning 
of summer, many of our church 
family have already taken a vacation, 
or are planning vacations. We have 
missed those who have already 
started spending weekends at cabins. 
I have plans for a vacation in 
northern New York for two weeks 
this July. These vacations are healthy 
for us, and so much fun. I would 
not want any of you to feel guilty for 
missing worship at Hillview while 
you are relaxing. I recognize that 
spending time in nature is another 
way of worshiping God. 

 As you go out into nature this 
summer, take a few pictures and 
write a few notes. As you connect 
with God, imagine how you could 
express that connection with your 
church family. Next year, I will 
invite you to write a devotion (or 
two or three) to include in a summer 
devotional for our church family. 

We will encourage people to take 
this devotional on vacations with 
them, we will send them to church 
camp with our kids, and we will 
challenge our congregation to use 
the devotional all summer. 

 Remember to take paper and pen, 
camera, painting supplies, and even 
your Bible on vacation with you this 
summer. Plan ahead for next 
summer! You are welcome to send 
your devotion to me whenever you 
finish writing. 

 Grace and Peace, 

Brenda 
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Sermon Schedule 

 

June 5:  
Childrenõs Story: Jeremiah Buys a 
Field (Jeremiah 32) 
Sermon: Taking Time for Ourselves  
and  God: Music 
 
June 12: 
Childrenõs Story: The Fall of 
Jerusalem (2 Kings 24, Chronicles 
36: 15-21) 
Sermon:  Taking Time for Ourselves 
and God: Devotions 
 
June 19:  
Childrenõs Story: Jeremiahõs Letter to 
Exiles (Jeremiah 29)   
Sermon: Taking Time for Ourselves 
and God: Nature  
 
June 26 
Childrenõs Story:  Ezekiel Saw the 
Wheel (Ezekiel 2) 
Sermon: The Old Stories Through 
New Eyes 
(Jeremiah 27) 
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Thoughts from Our Lay Leader, Marcia Belcheir  

Iõm Off on an Adventure! 
    By the time you read this article, 
I will either be in the final stages of 
packing or already on the road 
undertaking my grand RV 
adventure across the northern U.S. 
and Canada.  There are already 
piles of stuff to fit into the RV and 
final lists of things to do and get. 
Every morning I stand on my front 
porch when I go out to get the 
newspaper and inhale a big breath 
of spring air thinking of how it will 
feel when I stick my head out of 
the door of my RV in the midst of 
nature. 
    I know that many of you have 
undertaken similar adventures, and 
some of you still have it on your 
bucket list. We all have our reasons 
for wanting to explore our world.  
My reasons include a desire to 
establish a closer connection with 

Godõs creationñto see this 
world with new and fresh and 
joyous eyes and to open my 
heart to it. 
    One of the books that I will 
be taking with me is Grounded: 
Finding God in the World by Diana 
Butler Bass (2015). She argues 
that many of us are finding new 
spiritual ground through the 
God of earth and water and sky.      
She points to research that 
shows that natural 
environments make us happier 
and more relaxed, that engaging 
nature is a basic human need 
that lights up the same areas of 
the brain as does food, sex, and 
money. She also discusses the 
human geography of finding our 
roots and our place in the 
world. In the bookõs opening 
she quotes Pope Francis, who 
says: 

Everything is related, and we 
human beings are united as 
brothers and sisters on a 
wonderful pilgrimage, woven 
together by the love God has for 
eachéand which also unites us 
in fond affection with brother 
sun, sister moon, brother river, 
and mother earth. 
 

    I will be thinking of you, my 
brothers and sisters, as I undertake 
my own journey. I will be with you 
in spirit, especially on Sunday 
mornings and Wednesday 
evenings. I will pray for your well-
being and for the well-being of our 
church. I ask that you hold me in 
your prayers that my eyes and my 
heart are opened and that my path 
is smooth. And, if all goes as 
planned, you will next hear from 
me on the road with wonderful 
experiences to share! 

Fun Fact   

General ConferenceñNo Stranger 
to Controversy 
 
Through the years, Methodists have met in 
General Conferences to make decisions 
about the life of the church, and to take 
stands on social issues. Sometimes we 
have been a leading voice. Other times we 
have been a bit slower in our decision-
making.  Here is an example of a few of 
those decisions. 
 
Abolishment of slavery: Slavery was a 
social topic discussed by The Methodist 
Episcopal Church almost from the very 

beginning. Many saw the evil of slavery, 
and a Committee on Slavery reported to 
General Conference through the early 
19th century. At General Conference of 
1800, The Methodist Episcopal Church 
issued a pastoral letter on abolishing 
slavery, and passed legislation further 
reinforcing their rules that no Methodist 
preacher should be a slaveholder or 
slave trader. Slavery wouldnõt be 
abolished in the United States until 
1865. 
 
Women clergy: Though the church had 
appointed women to serve as class 
leaders from the time of John Wesley, 
and ordained women as early as 1866, it 
wasnõt until General Conference of 1956 
that women received full clergy rights in 
The Methodist Church. This yearõs 

General Conference will recognize 
the 60th anniversary of that 
decision. 
 
Education: In the early 1980s, 
several United Methodist bishops 
from Africa dreamed of a university 
that would educate young people 
from all over Africa. Working with 
the General Board of Higher 
Education and Ministry, they 
brought the idea before the 1988 
General Conference where it was 
overwhelmingly accepted, and 
Africa University (AU) was 
established. AU, the first private 
university in Zimbabwe, has 
graduated more than 4,000 students. 
            

(Information from www.umc.org) 

http://www.umc.org/
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The Purpose of UMW 
 
United Methodist 
Women shall be a 
community of women 
whose purpose is to 
know God and to 
experience freedom as 
whole persons through 
Jesus Christ; to develop 
a creative, supportive 
fellowship; and to 
expand concepts of 
mission through 
participation in the 
global ministries of the 
church. 

Reading Suggestion 

  I Am Malala, by Malala Yousafzai, is about 
the Pakistani girl who stood up for education 
and was shot by the Taliban.  When the 
Taliban took control of the Swat Valley in 
Pakistan, one girl spoke out.  Malala 
Yousafzai refused to be silenced and fought 
for her right to an education, almost paying 
the ultimate price.  Instead, the 16-year-old's 
miraculous recovery has taken her on an 
extraordinary journey from a remote valley in 
northern Pakistan to the halls of the United 
Nations in New York. 

Hillview United Methodist Women offers five 
circles to provide fellowship, spiritual growth, and 
expanding our understanding of mission. Ladies 
are invited to visit and participate in these small 
groups. Contact names are listed below. 
 
Lydia Circle:  Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of 
each month in the Hillview library from 9:30 a.m. 
to 11 a.m.  Contact Judy Halverson at 327-0541. 
  

Morning Book Club: Meets the 2nd Monday at  

9:30 a.m. at Barnes & Noble. A book to read and 

discuss is chosen each month. Contact Kristen 

Guyon at 322-5090. 

Evening Book Club Meets the 2nd Monday of the 

month at 6:30 p.m. in the kitchen.  A book to read 

and discuss is chosen each month. For a change 

of pace on June 13, we will meet at Georgia 

Karnes' home to watch "The Martian" and discuss 

the movie as well as the book by Andy 

Weir. Address is 4660 N. Shannon, and Georgia's 

phone # is 484-0577.  Contact Darlene Smith at     

376-5977 or Michelle Ward at 322-0286 for general 

questions about the evening book club. 

Fellowship Circle:  Meets the 2nd Thursday of 
each month at 7 p.m. in membersõ homes. There 
are a variety of programs. Contact Betsy 
Baughman at 340-2830. 
 
Friends of Phoebe: Study group meets in the 
library on the 2nd Saturday of the month at  
12:30 p.m. Contact Sue Cook at 375-1835. 
 

Hillview United Methodist 
Womenõs Circles (Subunits) 

Mission of Hospitality 

 

Can you open your home to a lady (or 

ladies) during the Oregon-Idaho United 

Methodist Womenôs Conference, 

October 20-22?  Every 4 years the 

conference  offers officer training, and 

the Annual Meeting is being held in 

Idaho. Hillview UMW will be the host 

this year.  The other Treasure Valley 

United Methodist Women units are 

assisting Hillview with housing for the 

60 officers from Oregon and Idaho and 

helping with the meals that Hillview 

will be providing.  If you have a guest 

bedroom to offer hospitality for our  

out-of-town guests, please contact Judy 

Halverson, 327-0541, or 

judybhalverson@gmail.com.  We need 

to estimate the number of beds that 

Hillview UMC can provide. Please 

offer to help! 

UMW Happenings  
 

 Our annual Spring Luncheon last month was well 
received by all in attendance.  We had a wonderful program 
presented by some  women from the Zion Korean Methodist 
Church.  
 
 We do not have any events in June, but some activities 
are planned for July.  On Thursday evening, July 14, we will 
have our annual òIce Cream Social,ó which is open to everyone 
in the church.  
 
 Then from July 14-17, ladies can attend Mission U.  This 
educational opportunity will provide classes on Climate Justice, 
The Bible and Human Sexuality, or Latin America. The classes 
are held at the Nazarene Retreat Center in Boise.  Registration 
forms are on the UMW bulletin board. A discount will be 
provided for early registration (before June 24).       
                                                                                                     
  

mailto:judybhalverson@gmail.com


ôfamilyõ that you are a vital part of. 
With your energy, ideas, creativity and 
passion, you can become leaders in 
our community. Unlock your 
potential! 
 
Invite your friends. Why should you 
have all the fun? We know everything 
can be overwhelming, balancing 
school, work, home life, etc. If you 
are like everyone else, your schedule is 
full of demands. Take this time away 
from the hustle and bustle and offer 
yourself the rest that only Christian 
fellowship can provide. 
 
For more information, please contact 
Claire Chambers at 208-761-7528 or 
Christi Perkey at 208-869-2398. 
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If you are a young adult (after 
high school age through your 
30s or so), come join us every 
second and fourth Tuesday at 7 
p.m. at the Youth House for 
study, fun, conversation, 
building relationships, and just 
basically enjoying life.  Starting 
in June, come be a part of our 
ôeventõ night on the third 
Tuesday of the month, where 
we will get together to enjoy 
each otherõs company over a 
game of cards, a movie, or do a 
disappearing act on some 
pizza!   
 
As part of a small, tightly knit, 
loving church, you will find a 
genuine, warm Christian 

Sunday School Classes  

Summer Updates 
 
- Journey Through the Bible class 
will take a break for the summer 
and come back strong in the fall.  
 
- All school-age children will 
attend Sunday School together and 
be led by our high school and 
young adult group.  There will be a 
short lesson or video, singing, and 
games. 
 
If you have questions about any of 
the classes offered or any feedback 
for the Education Team, please 
contact us at 
hillvieweducation@gmail.com  

True or false?  
    1. Everything happens for a reason. 
    2. God helps those who help themselves. 
    3. God wonõt give you more than you can handle.  
    4. God said it, I believe it, that settles it.  
    5. Love the sinner, hate the sin.  
All true? Not so fast.  
Weõve heard these phrases all of our lives, but in Adam 
Hamiltonõs new book Half Truths youõll learn that although 
they capture some element of truth, when compared to 
the wisdom found in Scripture, theyõre really just common 
Christian clichés.  

New Sunday School Class  

Starting June 5,  

9:45 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.  

Preacherõs Forum 

mailto:hillvieweducation@gmail.com
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Hillview Youth Group News  (by Claire Chambers) 

The Lunch Bunch will meet on June 9  at  
McGrathõs Fish House ( Cole Road west of 
Cracker Barrel at 11:30 a.m. Sign up in the 
Gathering Area. Come and join us for 
conversation and good food. 

      Lunch Bunch 
Itõs BBQ time! Come enjoy the first BBQ of 

the season at the  Community Meal on     

June 29, 6-7 p.m.  Food and helping hands 

are needed and welcome.  We need large 

side dishes, salads, and desserts that will go 

with BBQ fare.  Please see the sign-up sheet in the 

Gathering Area to help with the meal.  If you have 

questions, please contact Marilesta Nelson at 375-5116.         

    Community Meal News       

At our last Youth Group 

meeting we boldly discussed 

how we have felt the Holy 

Spirit moving in our lives.  

Some of the ways shared 

were:  when helping others, 

listening to music, worshiping 

and being in nature.  Sam and 

Nichole Pittz (former youth 

members), Christian Sprague, 

and Malcolm Chambers feel 

Godõs presence during a lull in 

the mail trucks during the 

Letter Carrier Food Drive 

(left).  Tyler Gallas (right) 

clearly feels the presence of 

the Holy Spirit as he models 

some of the lovely items in 

the Lost and Found.  How do  

you experience the Holy 

Spirit?   
 

                                      Camp Scholarship Yard Sale 
Doing some spring cleaning and have STUFF that you donõt know what to do with?  There will 
be a Camp Scholarship yard sale on June 25.  Consider saving and donating that STUFF to us.  
Please plan on dropping off your yard sale donations the week before the sale. Questions?  
Contact Marilesta or the church office. 

End- of - the - Year  

Pool Party and BBQ!  

June 12, 2:00 - 6:00  

at  

Heidi Holmesõ Pool  

1508 N. 8 th  St.  
Wear your bathing suit, bring a 

towel, sunscreen and side dish  

(chips, veggies, etc.).  

Students completing grades 6 - 12 

are invited!  

RSVP by June 10  by calling or 

texting Claire Chambers at 761 -7528  

or by clicking the link below if you 
are reading this electronically:  

Youth Group BBQ RSVP 
Note: This will be our last meeting 

until August.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1monuGGNWuqDVBZC6HHp2C6LeNc7khX5XZ1hZXJhC9hI/edit


Finance 
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    Trustees Report  

I hope you have some exciting activities or 
trips planned for this summer.  It is a time to 
enjoy God's creation and renew ourselves. 
As you enjoy the summer, please remember 
Hillview and its financial needs.  We are 
doing well but do not want to slip during the 
summer. 
 
The following options may be easier and 
more convenient for you: 
 

Electronic Fund Transfer (EFT) 
You can make donations on a 
scheduled, automatic basis, or as a 
one-time donation. These payments 
can be withdrawn from your 
checking or savings account.  They 
may also be charged to your credit 
card.  Go to our website at 
www.hillviewmethodist.org and click 
on the GIVE button. 
 

Automatic Bill Pay 
If you have online (Internet) 
banking, you can set up a recurring 
or one-time bill payment and your 
bank will send Hillview a check 
based on the specified schedule.  
 

Thank you for your support. 
 
Curtis Kron  
Chair, Finance Committee 

Spring Workday, April 23 
 
The Trustees would like to acknowledge the special 
efforts of Boy Scout Troop 40 and its leadership, John 
Lopez and Steve Messenger and others, in less than 
desirable conditions. 
 
They gave us a special effort in cleaning up around the 
Youth House, their storage facility, and removal of the 
compost bins to make room for the new church 
garden. 
 
Other Happenings: 

The unhealthy willow tree in the area of the 
church garden was removed as it shaded the 
refugee and church gardens and created a huge 
mess after each windy day. 

Three plum trees were removed by Forest 
Management on the east side of the church 
entrance to eliminate the continuous sidewalk 
cleanup required by dropped fruit. Forest 
Management also trimmed dead growth out of 
the pine tree and the tree on the west side of 
the Youth House to provide clearance to the 
basketball hoop installed by Elvin Ballance and 
to minimize shade on the refugee garden 
behind the Youth House. 

Two new columnar oak trees were planted by 
Cloverdale Nursery between the pine tree and 
the church where two of the plum trees had 
been. 

Eldon Carlson will still be able to harvest plums 
from the one remaining tree on the east side 
and the trees on the west side of the church 
for the First Fruits garden cart. 

Other tasks include trimming of the ash tree on 
the west side of the church sign to allow it to 
be more visible, collecting dog waste, trimming 
the rose bushes near the office, and placing the 
material from the compost bins into the 
church dumpsters. 

 Month   Income  Expenses  Difference  

 January 29,343$   28,621$    722$          

 February 22,478$   25,115$    (2,637)$      

 March 27,463$   23,833$    3,630$       

April 21,991$   24,612$    (2,621)$      

 TOTAL 101,275$ 102,181$  (906)$         

 TREASURERôS REPORT- April 2016 
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The First Fruits 
Cart Is Back 

 
òHonor the LORD with your wealth 
and with the first fruits of all your 
produceó (Proverbs 3:9) 
 
The gardening season is upon us!  At 
Hillview you can offer not only your first 
fruits but your vegetables and flowers 
too! In the Gathering Area is a cart with 
the signs òFrom The First Fruits.ó  Right 
now you can bring extra tools, pots, 
seeds, seedlings and other garden items 
that you would like to share with other 

      Corpus Christi  
    Summer Wish List 
 

Clothes: Menõs and womenõs new 
socks and underwear, belts, hats 
 
Personal Hygiene: sunscreen, 
razors, small hygiene items (soap, 
shampoo, conditioner, etc.), 
tampons 
 
Food items: coffee, creamer, sugar, 
peanut butter 

 
Would you like to be a conversation 

partner for an African refugee? 
 
Hillview and Cathedral of the Rockies members are 
working together to help our African congregation 
improve their English skills.  We are meeting on 
Thursdays from 6:00 until 7:30 p.m. in Ballantyne 
Hall.  You do not need experience, just a willingness 
to help.  We ask for a commitment to participate 
regularly in the program.  Interested?  Please contact 
Debbie Mallis at debbiemallis@gmail.com or  
853-2740. 

 
Prayer Shawls: Calling All Knitters and 

Chocheters 
 
Lois Baker is our prayer shawl coordinator and thanks 
all of you who have made shawls. They are beautiful 
and mean so much to those who receive them.  
 
Since March we have given out eight shawls. Our 
supply is down to five shawls. 
 
Please call Lois at 830-2071 if you would like to 
make a shawl. 
 

Hillview people.  If you see something 
you can use, please feel free to take it 
home. 
 
Once your garden begins to produce, 
you may bring in whatever your garden 
grows.  In the spirit of the First Fruits, it 
is meant to be the best, first quality, and 
the first of the crops that come on.  If 
you are not a gardener, please take 
something from the cart and enjoy it.  

 

 
An Opportunity to  

Live the Teachings of  Jesus 
 
òFor I was hungry and you gave me food.ó 
                                           Matthew 25:35 
 
               Feed  Our Neighborsñ 

A food drive to benefit  
Community Ministries 

 
Bring nonperishable food that you would want to eat or 
feed to your family to church on Sundays during the 
month of June. The food will be collected at the church 
doors. 

 


